

Greywood Multi-Schools Trust

Headteacher Mrs V Barnes

School Lane, Hill Ridware, Rugeley WS15 3QN Tel: 01543 490354 Website: www.henrychadwick.staffs.sch.uk E-mail: office@henrychadwick.greywoodmst.co.uk

17th October 2022

Dear Parents and Carers.

Years 3,4, 5 and 6 - DERBY THEATRE
TO SEE "THE WIND IN THE WILLOWS" - Wednesday, 7th December 2022

As part of our Christmas celebrations and the "Wind in the Willows" being the focus for our KS2 reading text next half term, we have booked tickets to see a performance of "The Wind in the Willows" at The Derby Theatre for all the children in Years 3 to 6. The visit will take place on Wednesday, 7^{th} December 2022 for the 10.15a.m performance. The suggested contribution for the trip is £11.50, which covers the cost of the ticket; the cost of the coach is kindly being met by the PFA. A huge thank you is extended to the PFA for their support.

We will leave school at 9.15am prompt, after registration/ordering lunches. Children should wear school uniform, coat/jacket suitable for the weather on the day. They should also take a drink and a snack for the interval. The performance lasts for approximately an hour and a half. We will, therefore, be leaving the theatre at approximately 11.45am, arriving back at school at approximately 12.45am. Lunch will be served on arrival back at school, with afternoon lessons beginning slightly later than normal after a break for the children. The menu will be changed for this day to facilitate the later lunchtime.

The preferred form of payment for this trip is via Parent Pay. Payment should be made by the 1st December 2022 please. Please do NOT make any payment for this trip onto your child's dinner money account - please use the link provided for the Derby Theatre visit. If you are in receipt of Free School Meals the cost of the visit will be subsidised. Please see Mrs Jones to complete the necessary permission paperwork.

By paying onto Parent Pay for this trip we consider that you are also giving your permission for your child to take part in the visit to The Derby Theatre - if you have any additional requirements you wish staff to be aware of please don't hesitate to speak to a member of staff.

Mrs Barnes, Mrs Orme and Miss Freeman

Every day counts..... Every minute matters....